Public Notice of Variance Request of M.G.L. c. 131 s.40

Notice is hereby given that a request is being made of the Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) to waive the wetlands protection regulations by the Massachusetts Water Resources Authority (MWRA). This request seeks a Variance from the Wetland Protection Act (WPA) (MGL c.131 s. 40) and the associated wetland regulations (310 CMR 10.00).

The Variance request is for a project entitled: the Blue Hills Covered Storage Project (the Project). The Project involves the construction of a 20 million gallon covered storage facility for potable water at the Blue Hills Reservoir as part of the MWRA’s comprehensive Drinking Water Quality Improvement Program. The Project is necessary to protect the quality and safety of the drinking water supply of greater Boston, to stabilize water pressures in the distribution system, and to provide much needed potable emergency storage in the event of a pipeline break or other interruptions of water supply. 

The proposed storage tank construction will alter wetland resource areas, including Land Under Water (8.7 acres permanent; 8.4 acres temporary) and Bank (2,210 linear feet permanent; 793 linear feet temporary). As a result of impacts to the Bank and Land Under Water, the Project does not conform to performance standards of the wetland regulations pursuant to 310 CMR 10.54 (4)(b) and 310 CMR 10.56 (4) (b) and the Project requires a Variance from the wetland regulations as per 310 CMR 10.05 (10). A program has been designed to provide mitigation for these impacts and allow the Project to contribute to the interests identified in the WPA. 

Individuals wishing to comment on the above referenced Variance application are requested to submit written comments by the close of business on April 14, 2003 to:

Lisa Rhodes

Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection

Wetlands and Waterways

One Winter Street, 6th Floor

Boston, MA 02108

